BOARD FOR ARCHITECTS, PROFESSIONAL ENGINEERS,
LAND SURVEYORS, CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS
AND LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS MEETING

MINUTES
The Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors, Certified Interior
Designers and Landscape Architects (APELSCIDLA Board) met on September 25, 2012, at the
Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation, 9960 Mayland Drive, Richmond,
Virginia, with the following members present:

Architects Professional Engineers
Robert A. Boynton John L. Combs

Clint Good Wiley V. Johnson, 11
Michael F. LeMay Carolyn B. Langelotti
Land Surveyors Interior Designers
Patrick D. Leary Lorri Finn

Paul deC. Holt, Jr. Sheila E. Wilson

Nancy E. McIntyre

Landscape Architects
A. Cabell Crowther

Andrew M. Scherzer
Board staff present for all or part of the meeting were:

Kathleen (Kate) R. Nosbisch, Executive Director
Justin Garofalo, Board Administrator
Amy Goobic, Administrative Assistant

Agency Staff present for all of part of the meeting were:

Gordon N. Dixon, Director
Nick Christner, Deputy Director, Licensing, Investigations & Compliance
Mark Courtney, Senior Director for Regulatory & Public Affairs
Ann-Marie Brigil, Hearing and Legal Services Manager

Steven P. Jack, Assistant Attorney General, arrived at 10:30 a.m..

Mr. Johnson, Chair, called the meeting to order at 9:36 a.m. Call to Order

Mr. Johnson advised the Board of the emergency evacuation procedures. Emergency
Evacuation
Procedures

Mr. Johnson welcomed and introduced new board members: Robert A. (Bob) Welcome &
Boynton. Architect; Carolyn B. (Carrie) Langelotti, Professional Engineer; Introduction of New
and Sheila E. Wilson, Certified Interior Designer. Board Members
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Mr. LeMay moved to approve the agenda as amended. Ms. Finn seconded
the motion which was unanimously approved by members: Boynton, Combs,
Crowther, Finn, Good, Holt, Johnson, Langelotti, Leary, LeMay, Mclntyre,
Scherzer and Wilson.

Ms. Mclntyre moved to approve the minutes for the following meetings:

e APELSCIDLA Board Meeting, June 12, 2012;

e Informal Fact-Finding Conference, June 28, 2012;

e Architect Section Meeting, July 24, 2012;

e Professional Engineers & Land Surveyors Section
Meeting, August 16, 2012; and

e Land Surveyors Exam Review Session, August 16, 2012.

Mr. LeMay seconded the motion which was unanimously approved by
members: Boynton, Combs, Crowther, Finn, Good, Holt, Johnson,
Langelotti, Leary, LeMay, MclIntyre, Scherzer and Wilson.

Mr. R. Joseph Trammell addressed the Board regarding the board’s previous
discussions on value engineering and use of another professional’s plans. Mr.
Trammell read a letter he sent to Ms. Nosbisch on the topic. Mr. Trammell
considers value engineering and use of another professional’s plans, two
different issues and feels the discussions by the Board are an attempt to
clarify 18VAC10-20-740.D. Mr. Trammell commented that 18VAC10-20-
740.D is a violation of copyright law and 54.1 of the Code of Virginia.

Mr. Reed Adams, VDOT State Survey Manager, addressed the Board stating
that he was in attendance to answer any questions regarding agenda item #15,
the discussion on VDOT signing and sealing requirements for surveyors.

Mr. John Palatiello, Executive Director MAPPS, was present and addressed
the Board regarding VITA’s Request for Proposal (RFP) for mapping
services, item #17 on the agenda. Mr. Palatiello stated that the RFP does not
require a license surveyor photogrammetrist or land surveyor, and that VITA
is not in compliance with the laws regulating photogrammetrists. Mr.
Palatiello indicated he would be available to answer any questions the Board
may have on agenda item #17.

Mr. Curt Sumner, National Society of Professional Surveyors, was present to
address the Board, stating that he concurred with Mr. Palatiello regarding
agenda item #17, and expressed gratitude to the Board for discussing the
topic.

Mr. Will Nash, President, Virginia Association of Surveyors (VAS), was
present to address the Board. Mr. Nash stated that he and the VAS are in
agreement with Mr. Palatiello and Mr. Sumner regarding agenda item #17.

Approval of Agenda

Approval of Minutes

Public Comment
Period
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Mr. Johnson read the following resolutions from the APELSCIDLA Board to Resolutions for
former board members, James R. (Jim) Boyd, Nico De Leon and Cameron C. Former Board
Stiles: Members James R.
RESOLUTION TO Bovd,

James R. Boyd

WHEREAS, James R. Boyd did faithfully and diligently serve as a member of
the Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors,
Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects from 2008 to 2012;

WHEREAS, James R. Boyd did devote generously of his time, talent and
leadership to the Board;

WHEREAS, James R. Boyd did endeavor at all times to render decisions with
fairness and good judgment in the best interest of the citizens of the
Commonwealth and these professions; and

WHEREAS, the Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land
Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects wishes to
acknowledge its gratitude for devoted service of a person who is held in high
esteem by the members of the Board and the citizens of the Commonwealth;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Virginia Board for Architects,
Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and
Landscape Architects this twenty-fifth day of September, 2012, that James R.
Boyd be given all honors and respect due him for his outstanding service to the
Commonwealth and its citizens; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Resolution be presented to him and be
made a part of the official minutes of the Board so that all may know of the high
regard in which he is held by this Board.

Mr. Johnson presented the resolution to Mr. Boyd. Mr. Boyd thanked the Board
and staff for their hard work, specifically mentioning board licensing specialist,
Ramona Norris, who processes the Architect licenses.

RESOLUTION TO
Nico De Leon

WHEREAS, Nico De Ledn did faithfully and diligently serve as a member of t}
for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors, Certified Interior Desig
Landscape Architects from 2004 to 2012;

WHEREAS, Nico De Leén did devote generously of his time, talent and
leadership to the Board;

WHEREAS, Nico De Leén did endeavor at all times to render decisions with
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fairness and good judgment in the best interest of the citizens of the
Commonwealth and these professions; and

WHEREAS, the Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land
Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects wishes to
acknowledge its gratitude for devoted service of a person who is held in high
esteem by the members of the Board and the citizens of the Commonwealth;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Virginia Board for Architects,
Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and
Landscape Architects this twenty-fifth day of September, 2012, that Nico De
Leén be given all honors and respect due him for his outstanding service to the
Commonwealth and its citizens; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Resolution be presented to him and be
made a part of the official minutes of the Board so that all may know of the high
regard in which he is held by this Board.

Mr. Johnson presented the resolution to Mr. De Leén. Mr. De Ledn expressed
his gratitude to the Board and staff.

RESOLUTION TO
Cameron C. Stiles

WHEREAS, Cameron C. Stiles did faithfully and diligently serve as a member
of the Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors,
Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects from 2004 to 2012;

WHEREAS, Cameron C. Stiles did devote generously of her time, talent and
leadership to the Board;

WHEREAS, Cameron C. Stiles did endeavor at all times to render decisions
with fairness and good judgement in the best interest of the citizens of the
Commonwealth and these professions; and

WHEREAS, the Virginia Board for Architects, Professional Engineers, Land
Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and Landscape Architects wishes to
acknowledge its gratitude for devoted service of a person who is held in high
esteem by the members of the Board and the citizens of the Commonwealth;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Virginia Board for Architects,
Professional Engineers, Land Surveyors, Certified Interior Designers and
Landscape Architects this twenty-fifth day of September, 2012, that Cameron
C. Stiles be given all honors and respect due her for her outstanding service to
the Commonwealth and its citizens; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Resolution be presented to her and be
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made a part of the official minutes of the Board so that all may know of the high
regard in which she is held by this Board.

Ms. Stiles was unable to attend the meeting.

The Board agreed by consensus to adopt the resolutions.

Ms. Nosbisch provided the Board with an update on the Continuing
Education Audit conducted in March. 386 audit letters were mailed in
March: 81% passed, 12% are in process and 7% had no response.

Ms. Nosbisch informed the Board that the Regulatory Review Committee was
formed September 2009 to conduct a periodic regulatory review. The Notice
of Intended Regulatory Action (NOIRA) was submitted 2010, and the
proposed stage regulations are still in the Governor’s office awaiting
approval. Ms. Nosbisch recommended the Board review the proposed
regulations at the December 13, 2012, Board meeting.

Mr. Crowther nominated Mr. Scherzer as Chair of the Landscape Architect
Section. The Board approved by consensus. Ms. Wilson nominated Ms. Finn
as Chair of the certified Interior Designer Section. The Board approved by
CONSensus.

Board members were provided a comprehensive report of enforcement
activity since the last board meeting.

Board members were provided financial statements for informational
purposes. Ms. Nosbisch informed the Board that she had spoken with Jeff
Waite, Budget Director, and according to long term projections, there would
be no fee increase until the 2016-2018 time frame.

Mr. Johnson provided an update on the recent NCEES Annual meeting, held
in St. Louis, MO, August 22-25. Mr. Johnson, Ms. Nosbich and Mr. Leary
attended the meeting. Mr. Johnson reported that the Virginia Board had
officially transitioned from the Northeast Zone to the Southern Zone, by vote
on the bylaws at the annual meeting. He further reported that former Board
member Stanley Harris, PE, was presented the NCEES Distinguished Service
Award with Special Commendation; computer based testing (CBT) was
moving forward aggressively with the FE and FS slated to begin in 2014; Ms.
Nosbisch was appointed to the Mobility Task Force Committee; and he was
appointed to the Committee on Examinations for Professional Engineers.

Ms. Nosbisch informed the Board that Virginia is scheduled to host the 2015
NCEES Northeast Zone meeting. The meeting will be held in Williamsburg,
at the Williamsburg Lodge.

Continuing
Education Audit

Report

Regulatory Review
Update

Election of Section
Chairs — Landscape
Architects &
Certified Interior

Designers

Compliance &

Investigations
Activity

Review of Board
Financial Statements

NCEES, NCARB,
CLARB & NCIDQ

Updates







